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A Reminder regarding Industrial Action for Teachers 

You will probably have heard from the News that there are National Strikes scheduled for 1 February, 15 

and 16 March, with regional ones on 28th February. However, after talking to all the teachers, we can 

reassure you that the National Strikes will not affect us at Tarleton Holy Trinity and the school will be 

open as normal. 
 

A Message from Fr Mark…  

Bishop Philip North, the new Bishop of Blackburn, will be conducting a Confirmation Service at Holy 

Trinity, Tarleton on Friday, June 9th at 7.00pm. 

Preparation classes for those candidates wishing to be confirmed will happen on Sunday afternoons from 

late April.  

If your child wishes to be confirmed please can you let Fr Mark know by emailing him at 

rector@rsmtht.church 
 

Celebration Worship 

Last Friday saw another one of our busier Celebration Worships!! Well done to the children who made it to 

the Bench, they were... 

Reception Charlotte 

Year 1 Kyara and George 

Year 2 Teddy D 

Year 3 Max H 

Year 4 Max B and Alfie 

Year 5 Hope and Sophie 

Year 6 All Year 6 

Head teacher Award Esme in Year 1 
 

Choir Church 

As well as practising songs and learning new pieces of church music – part of the Choir Church’s roll is also 

to sing during a Eucharist Service (a church service where Fr Mark serves the bread and wine).  

This Friday, 2nd February, it is the first of our Eucharist Services for the Choir Church to sing at. It will 

be held in the School Hall from 3.45pm until approximately 4.30pm. If any of Choir Church Members’ 

Parents / Carers / Family Members would like to come and join in with the service – you are more than 

welcome to do so. 

…and don’t forget – it is not too late for your child to join our Choir Church After School Club. Unless 

there is a Eucharist Service – the Church Choir After School Club takes place every Friday, 3.30 – 

4.30pm. 

Other Eucharist Services will take place on 10th March, 24th March, 12th May, 16th June and 14th July 

2023. 
 

Stepping Stones – slightly later start 

Due to other commitments in the school hall, our Stepping Stones pre-school club will now start at the 

slightly later time of 10.30am and will go on to 11.40am. See the poster below for more details. 
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Half Term Holiday 

An early reminder that next Friday, 10th February, we close for our half term break at 3.25/3.30pm. 

School will then re-open at 8.55am on Monday 20th February...with the doors opening at the usual time of 

8.45am. There will be all the usual Breakfast Clubs and After School Clubs on these days. 
 

Endeavour Holiday Camp – February Half Term 2023 

Endeavour Learning are once again running Holiday Clubs for the February Half term break 2023 – run by 

WLSP. For more details, scroll down to see their poster and other attachments that you will receive. 
 

Last Week’s Attendance 

Last week 163 pupils (out of 191 children) attended school for 100% of the time – they didn’t miss one 

session of school. 

Only 5 children were late for school at least once (after 9.00am) – a much better figure!! 

The best attending class for the week was Year 4 with an attendance figure of 98.8% for the class. They 

narrowly beat Year 6!! 
 

The School Car Park 

Please can I remind parents and carers that the School Car Park is for Staff Parking only – even during 

After School Club hours… 
 

This Week’s Worship 

Candlemass – when Jesus was presented to the temple by Mary and Joseph 
 

Online Safety Talk for Year 6 

On Wednesday 8th February, we have invited Paul Harrison from the Police, to come into school to talk to 

Year 6 about keeping themselves safe ‘on-line’. The talk will largely focus on social media, gaming and 

messaging apps such as ‘WhatsApp’. 
 

School Lunches 

Week 2 of the Winter menu – Week beginning 6th February  
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Veggie Sausage Roll 

with Potato Wedges 

and Sweetcorn  

Beef and Pork 

Meatballs in Tomato 

Sauce with Penne 

Pasta and Broccoli  

Roast Pork, 

Yorkshire Pudding, 

Gravy, Roast 

Potatoes and 

Vegetables 

Chicken Curry with 

Mixed Rice and 

Naan Bread 

Crispy Battered 

Fish with Chips and 

Peas 

or or or or or 

Tomato Sauce and 

Mascarpone Pasta 

with Crusty Bread 

and Salad 

Jacket Potatoes 

with a Choice of 

Fillings with Salad 

Pasta Arrabbiata 

with Crusty Bread 

and Salad 

Puff Pastry Cheese 

Whirl with Herby 

Potatoes and Baked 

Beans 

Homemade Pizza 

Margherita with 

Chips and 

Sweetcorn 

 

Thanks for reading…yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stephen B. Smith  

Headteacher 
 



 

 

 

 

Did you know…  

Candlemas is celebrated on 2 February and marks the return of light, a symbol of protection and 

prosperity. This Christian festival commemorates the presentation of Jesus at the Temple of Jerusalem, 

referring to him as the light of the people of Israel. The festival was formerly known in the Roman 

Catholic Church as the Purification of the Blessed Virgin Mary and is now known as the Presentation of the 

Lord. It commemorates the occasion when the Virgin Mary, in obedience to Jewish law, went to 

the Temple in Jerusalem both to be purified 40 days after the birth of her son, Jesus, and to present him 

to God as her firstborn (Luke 2:22–38). 

It is at this time, when altar cloths in Church (and the cloth on our Worship Table) change from White to 

Green. 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 



8.30AM 
until

4.30PM

COMPETITIONS

MEDALS

PRIZES
CERTIFICATES

EN
DE

AVOUR HOLIDAY CAMP

Open to 

5 - 12 

year olds

CAMP
VENUES

TARLETON ACADEMY



ORMSKIRK ST. ANNE'S

PRIMARY SCHOOL

ONLY 

£20
per day

A 
wide range of activities, including;

Arts & crafts
Athletics
Cricket
Dance

Dodgeball
Football

Invasion Games
Target Games

Swimming*
*Tarleton Academy Only

Delivered by

To book your child's place please
visit https://ec.schoolactivity.co.uk 

and if you have any queries 
please email 

holidaycamps@endeavourlearning.org

Monday 13TH - 
FRIDAY 17TH fEBRUARY




